MARCH 11, 2019

IN ATTENDANCE:

Randy Madsen, Principal
Brett Beagley, Asst. Principal
Cheylena Lyman, Counselor
Kip Hansen, Teacher
Kimberly Brown, Teacher
Dustyn Allen, Teacher
Angie Chappell, Classified
Robin Hessey, Classified
Lisa Nielson, Parent
Carma Gifford, Chair
Brad Johnson, Parent
Hailey Obray, Parent
Jerolyn Bergfeld, Parent
Ginger Barben, Parent

Carma Gifford welcomed everyone and then turned the meeting over to Angie Chappell to review the minutes. Kip Hansen made a motion to accept the minutes, Chey Lyman seconded it, and all were in favor. Chey Lyman talked about all the local scholarships that are coming to our school and that the seniors have started applying for them. Last week was the Sterling Scholar program and our students did great. We haven't heard back about any winners yet. We are starting to get our registration going for next year, and the 10th graders are going over to Snow College so they will know some more options for next years schedule. Mrs. Lyman also talked about the Sharps survey that 10th and 12th graders will take. It does require a permission slip from the parent whether the survey is taken or not. This survey asks questions about things that kids might be doing, or not doing, such as smoking, or drugs. It's totally anonymus and is helpful for our kids.

Mr. Hansen really liked parent-teacher conference this year in the classrooms. He liked being able to talk to the kids and parents about things that doesn't need to be shared with everybody in the commons area. Carma Gifford also liked it better as a parent.

Mr. Madsen then informed the council about items used with Trustlands money. There was Odysseyware and teacher pay for \$1,750, Tech supplies \$7,187, Certified hours \$11,433, Paraprofessional hours \$7,834 and Fringe benefits \$2,914. He also said that we purchased 2 laptops for Special Ed teachers, and 2 IPAD's for teachers, that were approved last time. With this meeting a few other items need to be approved. 1 Laptop for Mr. Allen's classroom. He said it would be for his main classroom. He would use it to demonstrate techniques, daily instructions, and any other classroom instructions that would be needed. The math department would like 2 IPAD's as well as an Apple TV, and an overhead projector. The media center and copy room need color cartridges and this would be included. Carma Gifford made a motion to approve these items, Ginger Barben seconded it, and all others were in favor. At next months meeting the council will be voting on next years trustland budget, so it is important that all

members attend. Also this year SSHS was going to pay for the Aspire test from Trustlands budget, but the state decided to pay for it, so that money will go back into the Trustlands budget. Some ideas on how that will be spent are: English Dept. will get a program that will help kids write papers. It will teach them about plagerism, corrects papers, and helps them become better writers. Some will also be used for Mr. Allen's license for art.

Mr. Madsen also said that SSHS has hired a new math teacher, and is excited to have him. He also said that we hired 8 new coaches for sports teams. Ginger Barben wants to find a way to have a drama teacher, and drama class. Mr. Madsen said that he has tried for years to have that an option, but it is so hard to find a teacher for a few hours per day. It is an option if one can be found, but this summer the auditorium is getting an update with lighting and curtains.

Grade check for eligibility will be Friday, March 15, and the Junior Prom will be on March 30 at the SVC. Our school will also participate in a lockdown evacuation on April 25th.

The next meeting will be on April 8th at 3:30 in the media center.